
178  

T IPPECANOE COUNT Y BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
REGULAR [WEE T IN G 
SEPTEMBER 20, 1999 

The Tippecanoe County Commissioners met on Monday, September 20, 1999 at 5:30 PM. in the Tippecanoe Room in the County Ofýce 
Building. Commissioners present were: President John L. Knochel and Vice President Ruth B. Shedd; Chief Deputy Auditor Janet K. 
Hill, Commissioners’ Assistant Jennifer Weston, County Attorney David W. Luhman, and Secretary Pauline E. Rohr. (Commissioner 

Kathleen Hudson was absent.) 

President Knochel called the meeting to order and led the Pledge'of Allegiance. He then asked all to observe a moment of silence. 

APPROVAL OF MN UT ES 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to approve the September 8, 1999 minutes as distributed, seconded by Commissioner Knochel; motion 

carried. 

APPROVAL OF CLAIMS 

0 Upon the recommendation of Commissioners’ Assistant Jennifer Weston, Commissioner Shedd moved to approve the claims for the 

periods ending September 10, 1999, September 17, 1999, and September 20, 1999 with no exceptions, seconded by Commissioner 
Knochel; motion carried. 

RECOGNITION OFREHRING EMPLOYEE: Maralyn Turner 

President Knochel said it is a real pleasure for him to be able to present a Certiýcate of Appreciation from the Commissioners to Maralyn 
Turner who will be retiring at the end of the month after ýfteen (15) years of service to the County. President Knochel wished her the best 
of luck and said he knows she will be missed. Maralyn has worked at the Extension Ofýce, in the Personnel Ofýce, in the Surveyor’s 
Ofýce and Drainage Board, and most recently in the Treasurer’s Ofýce as Chief Deputy. 

Mrs. Turner responded that it is a pleasure to accept the recognition from Commissioners Knochel and Shedd. She said she is sad to leave, 
but it is time to retire. Serving as Chief Deputy for Treasurer Ruth Davidson has been a privilege, and she hopes she ýlled the position 
with honor. 

Mrs. Davidson extended her appreciation to Maralyn for her dedication and loyalty and wished her an enjoyable retirement. 

Mrs. Turner introduced her husband Loren, her daughter Carmen Kennedy and her grandson Adam Kennedy who were present. 

LOCAL SELF-S UFFICIENCY PLANNING COUNCIL: Roger Feldhaus 

MI. Feldhaus appeared to ask the Commissioners’ approval of the Local Self-Sufýciency Planning Council’s application for project 
demonstration funds. These funds will be used to ýll the gaps in community services to meet the needs of low income families. Mr. 

Feldhaus listed four (4) such areas that have been identiýed: 

1. Transportation Services: Many low income families must rely on public transportation. 

2. Child Care: Provide temporary/immediate needs. 
3. Family Isolation: Many low income families have no family or close friends to rely on for help or as role models. A Mentoring 

Program to connect target families with faith based organizations will be organized for support. 
4. Case Management: Encourage non-custodial parents to meet their ýnancial obligations. 

Mr. Feldhaus said the Council’s application will be reviewed by a State commission and a decision should be reached by October 1999. 
He said the County’s role in this process is to serve as the grant recipient and administrator. Financial liability for the County is limited 
because matching funds will be provided by the various agencies who will contract with the County to provide services. The grant amount 
of $483,503 is requested for the year 2000 to 2001. The total cost, including matching funds, is $646,000.00. 

0 Commissioner Shedd moved to approve the submission of the project application by the Local Self-Sufýciency Planning Council, 
seconded by Commissioner Knochel; motion carried. 

HEALIH DEPARIMENT: PUBLIC HEARING: Amended Ordinance 99—30-CM: Sewage Disposal 
(Prior hearing dates: July 19, 1999 and August 19, 1999) 

President Knochel announced that a discussion on amended Ordinance 99-30-CM will be held tonight, but no vote will be taken until the 

9:00 AM. meeting on Monday, October 4, 1999. 

Health Department Attorney Randy Vonderheide explained changes to the ordinance since the last hearing on August 199: 

1. The elimination of the requirement to hook up to a sanitary sewer if one is located within 300 feet of the home. 

2. An initial appeal of a Health Department decision concerning a septic system will be to the Health Ofýcer. The right of ýlrther appeal 
will be to the entire Board of Health whose members are appointed by elected ofýcials. 

The one acre minimum lot size for all ýJture building sites is unchanged. 

President Knochel asked if the one acre minimum will still be required if a wet lands (common) system is implemented. Mr. Vonderheide 

responded that this would qualify as an exception to the requirement. 

Robert Vanderipe. 233 W 400 S. Lafavette: Cited his objections to the ordinance 

I Referring to existing homesite of less than one acre: The homeowner will not be able to rebuild if house is destroyed by tornado or 
other disaster. 

I Health Ofýce can inspect property without notice. Feels this is illegal search and seizure. 
I Objects to calling the $50 ýne for ýrst offense a punishment. 
I Some homeowners are experiencing problems because their septic systems should never have received initial approval (i.e. Norma 

Jean SD). 




